
Deadlines Impacted by the Government Shutdown 
 
As a result of the government shutdown, the Clerk suspended the January 22, 2018 
deadline for filings by federal government executive agencies in non-emergency civil 
cases.  For the affected cases, the January 22, 2018 filing deadline is extended to January 
29, 2018.  As we are aware that some disruptions may have resulted during this time, the 
Clerk shall also extend the time for federal government executive agencies in non-
emergency civil cases for filings with a January 23, 2018 due date to January 30, 2018. 
 
As deadlines in criminal cases and applications to file a second or successive motion 
under 28 U.S.C. § 2255 were not suspended, requests for extensions must be sought by 
motion or pursuant to 3rd. Cir. L.A.R. 31.4. 
 
 
 
 
Dated:  January 22, 2018 


